Minutes of the Selectmens Meeting
March 24, 1997

Selectmen Present: feter Moore, Carol Smith and Philip Dwight.
The meeting opened at 4:00 P.M.

The fallowing were signed/approved:
1. Minutes of the 3/17 meeting with a correction made recording
that Peter Moore will be the Chairman for the Board.
2. Tax Exemptions: Veterans - M. Smith, C. Proctor
FPermanent Disability — Reis
Elderly - J. Kelly
3. Intent to Cut - C. Thomas
4. Yield Taxes: J. Ruoff and R. Jennison

The Town Hall Committee was finalized with the members being:
Philip Dwight as the Selectmen’'s Representative, David Penny, Bob
Allison, Bill Nichols and Nina Harding.

The demolition container at A.R.T.5. was discussed and a second
bid is forthcoming prior to making a decision.

The ZBA appointments were discussed. David Rust was reappointed
for a three year term. Careol will follow up with Rene Rabideau
concerning a two year term.

Reviewed past due taxes and will ask those involved to come in to
discuss the matter.

Four errors recently discovered on tax cards will be corrected,
the necessary changes made and the taxpayers notified.

Phil reported that the 1997 pickups have started.

Phil reported that Bob Varnum was considering a temporary
reversion to gravel on 0l1d Pound Read and Pierce Lake Road. Bob
will be asked to come in on April 14th to discuss this matter and
supply the Board with cost estimates.

At 7 P.M. Bob Bernstein met with the Board to discuss the
feasibility study on the Aiken House that was approved at Town
Meeting. An informational public meeting to gather input will be
held at Little Town Hall on Wednesday, April 2nd at 7 P.M. The

meeting will be advertised to ensure as many people as possible
attend.

The meeting adjourned at B:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight.



